

Dear Pastor and Church,

November/December 2023

I hope each of you enjoyed the holidays. Krista and I took a short trip to celebrate with our son and his family in England. The best part was getting to see our precious granddaughter there.

In November, the Cook family wrapped up their month-long visit to Slovenia for their survey trip. They had the opportunity to spend time on the streets talking to people and are already anxious to return to start permanent ministry here after their time of deputation. If any of you are looking to have a family come in to present a ministry or for a mission conference, let me recommend the Eli and Mackenzie Cook family. If you need their contact information, I will be happy to provide that to you. We would ask you to pray for the speedy deputation of the Cook family to Slovenia. We need all the help we can get here.

We continue to do outreach and recently encountered a man named Andrej. He was very open to talk about spiritual things and vowed to come to our services on a Sunday when he is not working. Please pray for Andrej; that God would lead and guide him to Himself.

It seems that we have exhausted all of our options about recovering our hijacked social media account. This is discouraging because it was our main vehicle to reach people through our online broadcast and targeted advertising. We had gathered more than 400 followers in the 4 years of existence of the page. Now we have been forced to start over again with a new page. God is not surprised about any of this so we trust He has a reason and that one day we will understand His purpose for this.

In personal news for us, Philip, our youngest son, will be joining his brother Micah and has sworn in for the U.S. Air Force. He leaves for his basic training on February 6. I know he would appreciate every prayer for his experience there and that he will be an effective missionary on his own field of the miliary.

SENDING CHURCH:

Bible Baptist Church Pastor Wayne Hardy PO Box 1985 Stillwater, OK 74076 (405) 372-7444 info@stillwaterbbc.org

CLEARINGHOUSE: **GLOBAL INDEPENDENT** BAPTIST MISSIONS PO Box 700

Thank you to all of you who have prayed faithfully for us over the years and have given sacrificially to allow us to continue to serve the Lord in Slovenia. Thank you also to those of you who gave special Christmas offerings for us. It means so much to us to know that we are thought of by you.

Until next time, May the Lord richly bless you as you serve Him,

